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Executive Council

ASB 230

September 17, 2008

 

Members Present: Robert Becklen, Iraida Lopez, Robert Mentore, James Morley, Elaine Risch, Edward Saiff, Ira Spar, Anita Stellenwerf, Srikrishna Madhu Govindaluri

Members Invited: Mary Allison, Larry D’Antonio, Donna Crawley, Robert Dilly, George Gonpu, Vassiliki Flenga, Judith Jeney

Members Absent: Marta Bautis

 

Executive Council Meeting 9:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m.

 

 

1) Discussion: Coordination between Executive Council and Academic Review Committee

 

Members of the Executive Council and the Academic Review Committee (ARC) discussed in detail the decisions and initiatives within the scope of ARC and those that need to be reviewed by the Executive council before voted upon for approval by the Faculty Assembly. Both the Executive Council and the ARC came to an understanding that ARC will make the final decision regarding approval of new courses and changes to existing courses whereas major issues that come to the ARC for review including academic policy changes and new program proposals will be communicated to the Executive Council by ARC. The latter will be discussed by the Executive Council and then presented at the Faculty Assembly for a vote. The two committees ARC and the Executive Council further agreed that all major decisions will be discussed with the ARC, the Executive Council, and the Faculty Assembly prior to reaching a final decision; for example, introduction of new majors and graduate programs that have implications in terms of faculty resources and any other academic policy issue that has an impact on the faculty and learning. This was agreed to minimize instances of approval of new program proposals without adequate faculty involvement. The committees are determined to ensure that faculty members get the opportunity to study and vote on all new undergraduate and graduate programs in the future.

 

2) Discussion: Report on Implementation of Personnel Procedures (IPP):

Member Stellenwerf and Judith Jeney discussed individual items from the  IPP report excluding the items that were segregated for negotiation by the AFT local. The inputs from Judith Jeney were as follows: 1) the checklist for personnel packages and format of peer evaluation are negotiated documents, 2) the order of presentation of various items can be changed as long as all the required items are included in the package, 3) faculty may have recommendations on the Ramapo vita format, 4) the term “peer” needs to be defined and the number of peer recommendation letters need to be specified, and 5) a broad definition of what can be included in a convening group letter may be a useful addition to the report. Other topics discussed included student teaching evaluations, Sedona, allocating additional space in personnel packages for awards, unsolicited letters, honors, and other achievements.

 

 

3) Discussion: Issues to be discussed with President Mercer and Provost Barnett
The communication flows between the Administration, faculty, Executive Council, and ARC will be discussed with President Mercer and Provost Barnett by the Executive Council on September 24. Members suggested the following additional topics: Dean search, hiring procedures, faculty development, and boundaries of the role of administration in academic affairs. 
 

 

The Executive Council will meet next week on September 24 at 9:00 a.m. 

Minutes submitted by Madhu Govindaluri, September 21, 2008

 

 

